VILLAGE:

KIVALINA

Clarify/describe
immediate
and imminent
threats

What projects are or
need to be done to
address imminent

threat?

Hurdles/problems or
inadequacies of each project

What's missing? What other
efforts/projects/communications
are needed?

What
information/data is
needed and
available?

What
information/data is
needed, but
missing?

Description:
Ongoing erosion
and flooding
concerns have
cause problems for
a number of years.
The recently
installed seawall
was ineffective at
arresting erosion
and was severely
damaged with
sections
completely
destroyed during
the minor storm
events of 2006.

The Corps has an
approved project
for 3,100 linear
feet of rip rap
revetment with a
current estimated
cost of $9.3
million. With the
recent increases in
fuel costs, this
estimate is likely
low (e.g. $20mm)
The Corps is
proposing to utilize
$4.6 million in

Project: Revise
Community Evacuation
Plan (CEP)

Complete By or During:

Summer 08

Project: Emergency
Operations Plan
Plan &
Training/Community
Drills

Lead: Kivalina

Others involved:
DMVA/DHSEM; others

IAW Recommended
Completion Date:
7/31/08

Project: Kivalina
Erosion Revetment

CEP needs revising — Tribal
Environmental Program
initiated development of the
plan, and coordinated a test
to identify needed
improvements and will
continue through completion.

General Issue:

No definite timeline makes it
difficult to plan for needed
erosion control projects and
relocation. It’s difficult to
coordinate and focus
resources.

Funding for the seawall is the
main problem. Additional
increments are necessary for
the revetment project, but no
funding has been identified.
If the recent costs of
construction are any
indicator, the total revetment
project

cost could exceed $30 million.

Heavy Equipment: Available
at the right time to do
projects.

Funding — due to the General

Data for Developing
Plans
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appropriated funds
to construct a
portion of the
revetment in
Summer 2008.

Lead: Kivalina and Corps

Others involved:
Various

1* Phase - Completion
date: Summer of 2008
for first increment of
400 ft. Remainder TBD
depending upon future
appropriations.

Issue identified in the Hurdles
column, and without an identified
site through the site assessment
for the Corps to (e.g. that a new
site is not in a flood plain), federal
funds will likely not be
forthcoming for relocation
planning and moving.

Permitting and environmental
coordination is ongoing for the
revetment work.

No significant issues for ESA,
wetlands, or SHPO. Coordination
will continue.

Local rock resources/quarry will
help hold costs down (e.g. quarry
at Deering)

Project:
Evacuation Road
Feasibility Study
Lead: NWAB?

Others involved:

Completion date:

Not discussed

Not yet discussed

Not discussed
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Erosion is
threatening the
waste storage
containment area
located at the
dump site. This is
a potential for an
environmental
catastrophe in the
surrounding water
bodies. It will
contaminate the
area where
subsistence
activities are still
practiced i.e.
fishing and storage
of fish on the
lagoon side of the
island.

Project: Kivalina
Relocation Feasibility
Study

Lead: Kivalina & Corps
Others involved: Various

Completion date:
Date can’t be
determined until
funding source
identified/authorized

The ASA(CW) approved the
Corps to perform a feasibility
study at full Federal expense
to analyze the relocation
options for the community of
Kivalina. No funds have been
appropriated to date.

The Kivalina community has
selected a relocation site,
however Corps studies have
recommended that the site is
in a flood plain and not a
satisfactory location. Kivalina
community has requested the
IAW advance a
review/analysis/audit on the
reports to assist with the
community relocation
decision. DGGS may be able
to assist with this if funding to
conduct necessary mapping.

Agreement on what
characteristics creates an
acceptable relocation site — e.g.
not in a flood plain

Agreement on a relocation site
among the 3 major stakeholders:
Community of Kivalina, the Corps
and State of Alaska.

Analysis/Audit/
Review of Corps
Studies for
Relocation site

Data needed:
sufficient mapping
to identify an
acceptable
relocation site (e.g.
not a flood plain)
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